

## **PORTUGUESE NATIONAL VISA**

(Consulate General of Portugal in London)

### **Table of Contents**

INTRODUCTION - 3

RESIDENCE VISA FOR SUBORDINATE WORK ACTIVITY (D1) - 5

RESIDENCE VISA FOR INDEPENDENT WORK ACTIVITY OR MIGRANT ENTREPRENEUR (D2) - 8

RESIDENCE VISA FOR TEACHING PURPOSES, HIGHLY QUALIFIED AND CULTURAL ACTIVITY (D3) - 12

RESIDENCE VISA FOR RESEARCH, STUDY, STUDENT EXCHANGE, INTERNSHIPS, VOLUNTEER WORK (D4) - 16

RESIDENCE VISA FOR FAMILY REUNIFICATION (D6) - 21

RESIDENCE VISA FOR FIXED RESIDENCY FOR RETIREMENT PURPOSES, FOR PEOPLE LIVING OUT FROM PERSONAL REVENUE, FOR RELIGIOUS PURPOSES (D7) -25

RESIDENCE VISA FOR ACCOMPANYING A FAMILY MEMBER APPLYING FOR A RESIDENCE VISA (D8) - 28

RESIDENCE VISA FOR THE EXERCISE OF A PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITY DONE REMOTELY - "DIGITAL NOMADS" (D9) - **32** 

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR MEDICAL TREATMENT PURPOSE (E1) - 35

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR TRANSFERENCE OF NATIONALS FROM COUNTRIES INSERTED IN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE WORLD TRADE ORGANIZATION (WTO), FOR PURPOSES OF PROVIDING SERVICES OR PROFESSIONAL TRAINING (E2) - 38

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR INDEPENDENT WORK PURPOSES (E3) - 41

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH PURPOSES, ACADEMIC TEACHING PURPOSES, HIGHLY QUALIFIED OR CULTURAL ACTIVITY, FOR LESS THAN 1 YEAR (E4) - 44

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR AMATEUR SPORTS PURPOSES (E5) - 47

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR PERIODS OF OVER 3 MONTHS IN EXCEPTIONAL AND WELL-FOUNDED CIRCUMSTANCES, NAMELY FOR PROGRAMS OF STUDY IN A CERTIFIED INSTITUITION, STUDENT EXCHANGE, UNPAID PROFESSIONAL INTERNSHIP, VOLUNTEER WORK, PURSUANT TO WTO OBLIGATIONS OR THOSE ARISING FROM CONVENTIONS AND INTERNATIONAL AGREEMENTS, HOLDERS OF VALID PORTUGUESE RESIDENCE PERMTS THAT HAVE BEEN LOST OR STOLEN, RETIREES OR PEOPLE LIVING OUT FROM INDIVIDUAL REVENUES WITH ESTABLISHED CONNECTION TO PORTUGAL, FAMILY MEMBERS OF PORTUGUESE NATIONALS (E6) - 50

TEMPORARY STAY VISA TO ACCOMPANY A FAMILY MEMBER UNDERGOING MEDICAL TREATMENT (E7) - 55

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR SEASONAL WORK PURPOSES FOR A PERIOD OF OVER 90 DAYS (UP TO 270 DAYS) (E8) - **58** 

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR ACADEMIC OR PROFESSIONAL TRAINING PURPOSES (E9) – 62

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR ACCOMPANYING A FAMILY MEMBER APPLYING FOR A TEMPORARY STAY VISA (E10) – **65** 

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR THE EXERCISE OF A PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITY DONE REMOTELY - "DIGITAL NOMADS" (E11) - **69** 

JOB SEEKER VISA (T1) – **72** 

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR YOUTH MOBILITY PURPOSES - 75

RESIDENCE PERMIT FOR INVESTMENT PURPOSES (ARI/GOLDEN VISA) - 78

RIGHT TO LIVE IN PORTUGAL OF EU / EEE / ANDORRA / SWITZERLAND NATIONALS AND THEIR FAMILIES – **80** 

MINORS - 81

TEMPLATES - 83

## INTRODUCTION

A Visa application has to be submitted in person at the <u>Consulate/service</u> that serves the applicant's legal area of residence: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular

Visa applications for the Consulate General of Portugal in London, to visit or reside in Portugal, are done exclusively on the platform of **VFS Global**.

For overall information and the documentation required to apply for a Portuguese National Visa (Residence Visa or Temporary Stay) please read this document carefully and/or visit the Portuguese Foreign Office website (MNE):

English - <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/type-of-visa">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/type-of-visa</a>

Portuguese - https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/pt/vistos-nacionais/informacao-geral/tipo-de-visto

A **Temporary Stay Visa** is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.

A **Residence Visa** is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the link below:

https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1 (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to <u>AIMA</u> directly.)

A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision. A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision. More information regarding deadlines for National Visa applications can be found in the link below:

https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines

More information regarding **National visa fees** can be found in the link below: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/fees">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/fees</a> (please note that there may also be an <a href="mailto:external service provider">external service provider</a> administrative fee)

UK nationals that resided in Portugal prior to the end of 2020 may be entitled to the right of residence under the terms of the **Withdrawal Agreement**. Please check the link below for more information: https://brexit.sef.pt/en/

For **tax related inquiries** please check the link below, or reach out to the relevant tax authority (<u>Autoridade Tributária Portuguesa</u>):

https://info.portaldasfinancas.gov.pt/pt/docs/Conteudos 1pagina/Pages/portuguese-tax-system.aspx

All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the <u>Apostille</u> (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: <a href="https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular">https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular</a>. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.

The <u>Term of Responsibility</u> concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.

- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa. Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6<sup>th</sup> of December
- Applicants can <u>appeal</u> refusal to grant a visa, in compliance with Portuguese domestic law.
   Available options being:
- o Issue a complaint, within 15 days following acknowledgment of refusal, against the issuer of the refusal (in compliance with article 191, Administrative Process Code (CPA));
- Appeal the decision of refusal, within three months following notification, (in compliance with article 59 Administrative Court Process Code, CPTA and paragraph 2 of artigo 193 CPA), to the Minister of Foreign Affairs - email <u>din@mne.pt</u> and/or <u>vistos@mne.pt</u>
- Bring an action to competent court (Administrative Court, Lisbon, Article 22 by suppletion, CPTA), within three months of notification of refusal (Articles 69 and 59 Administrative Court Process Code, CPTA) requesting the overruling of the refusal, and the granting of the required lawful act.
- The referred options are not mutually exclusive. As such, the applicant can appeal to the Minister and, depending on the results of such appeal, continue towards litigation (Paragraph 4, Article 59, CPTA).
- The applicant can also appeal the decision and bring an action simultaneously to the administrative court, without waiting for the results of the appeal (in compliance with paragraph 5 of article 59 CPTA).

## RESIDENCE VISA FOR SUBORDINATE WORK ACTIVITY (D1)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days).  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> <li>Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity</li> </ul>		

stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  Last 3 months bank statement; or Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the entity hosting workers. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a work contract, or promise of work contract, can be considered  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Work contract or promissory work contract.</li> <li>Professional certificate, when such profession is regulated in Portugal, if applicable.</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul>	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or	

b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be
  accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal
  area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

## RESIDENCE VISA FOR INDEPENDENT PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITY OR MIGRANT ENTREPRENEURS AND STARTUP VISA PROGRAM (D2)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days). Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):</li> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the entity hosting workers. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> <li>For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a work contract, or promise of work contract, can be considered</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Independent Work Activity:  • Registered Business in Portugal and/or written service provider proposal for liberal professions; and, if applicable, a declaration by competent authorities certifying professional competence for the referred activity;	
Migrant Entrepreneur:  • Investment operations executed and proof of financial means available in Portugal, including those obtained through a financial institution in Portugal, and proof, by any means, of intention to invest in Portuguese territory;	
• Declaration issued by the Agency for Competition and Innovation (IAPMEI), certifying the signing of an incubation contract with a certified incubator, in accordance with Article 6° of Normative Order n.º 4/2018 of the Minister of Economy, of 2 February that regulates the «Startup Visa» Program.	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> </ul>	

When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a thir person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court orde is required.		
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT		
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, Sã Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteed programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citize or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.	r	

- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil
  Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates,
  professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if
  applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of
  the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public
  documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil
  Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the
  Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also
  required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.

- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# RESIDENCE VISA FOR TEACHING PURPOSES, HIGHLY QUALIFIED AND CULTURAL ACTIVITY OR HIGHLY SUBORDINATED ACTIVITY (D3)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days). Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the host entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a work contract, or promise of work contract, can be considered.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Teaching activity, highly qualified or cultural activity:         <ul> <li>Work contract, promise of work contract or service provider contract; or,</li> <li>Invitation letter issued by a higher education institution or professional training institution; or,</li> </ul> </li> <li>Term of responsibility of a company certified under the terms defined by Ordinance of the members of the government responsible for the areas of internal administration and the economy; or,</li> <li>Invitation letter issued by a company or entity that carries out a cultural activity in the national territory recognized by the member of the government responsible for the area of culture as of interest to the country, or as such defined by law; or,</li> <li>Invitation letter issued by a research center</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>Highly qualified activity exercised by subordinate worker:         <ul> <li>A work contract, or promise of work contract, for a minimum period of six months, with a salary of 1,5 times the national annual gross salary, or three times the national indexed value for social welfare support (IAS). or,</li> <li>For professional activities considered particularly in need for professionals from third countries, or for work related activities in the 1st and 2nd international category types of groups (CITP), the minimum salary should correspond to 1,2 times the national annual gross salary, or two times the national indexed value for social welfare support (IAS).</li> <li>Regulated highly qualified profession: proof that the applicant is enabled to exercise that profession in Portugal. or,</li> <li>Un-regulated highly qualified profession: proof that the applicant holds high professional qualification(s), adequate for the referred field of work, or sector stipulated in the work contract or the promise of work contract.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
Curriculum Vitae (CV).	
Professional certificate(s) and/or diploma(s), duly legalized per conventions in place. The legalization of UK public documents is made with the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	 

<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul>		
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT		
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.		
A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more the initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding to rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)  A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended.	Portugal, followinformation re /pt/viver/autor no say or cont he required do	wed by an garding <u>izacao-de-</u> crol over AIMA ocuments or

be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-</a>

All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant

authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday

information/deadlines

allowance (if applicable).

14

- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# RESIDENCE VISA FOR RESEARCH, STUDY, HIGHER EDUCATION, STUDENTS EXCHANGE, INTERNSHIPS AND VOLUNTARY WORK (D4)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a get-document-legalised"="" href="https://example.com/heres/br/&gt;heres/&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;2 Photos,&lt;/b&gt; even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Personal statement&lt;/b&gt; explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days).  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Proof of regular situation&lt;/b&gt; in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Travel insurance&lt;/b&gt; valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible repatriation. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the &lt;u&gt;ACRO&lt;/u&gt; certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: &lt;a href=" https:="" www.gov.uk="">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the host entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a contract or promise of an employment contract, grants or scholarships, can be considered.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	 
<ul> <li>Research purposes:         <ul> <li>Work contract or host agreement with the research centre or University; or,</li> <li>Letter of acceptance by the research centre or University and proof of scholarship or research grant; or,</li> <li>Statement of responsibility signed by the research centre or University to cover admission and living costs.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Researchers admitted to a research centre or higher education institution officially recognized under the terms of the legislation in force (Article 91-B of Law 23/2007) are exempt from presenting health insurance or equivalent, employment contract or convention, travel insurance and means of subsistence.</li> <li>Whenever the applicant is the beneficiary of a study or research grant, he is exempt from presenting the document proving admission, as well as proof of sufficient means of subsistence, provided he informs the Consular Post of this fact.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>Higher education purposes:         <ul> <li>Acceptance letter from higher education institute in Portugal.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Higher education students admitted to a higher education institution officially recognized under the terms of the legislation in force (Article 91-B of Law 23/2007) are exempt from presenting health insurance or equivalent, from proving admission conditions or how they were accepted in a higher education institution, travel insurance or means of subsistence.</li> <li>Students benefiting from a scholarship, as well as beneficiaries of a scholarship awarded by Camões – Instituto da Cooperação e da Língua, are exempt from presenting the document proving admission and proof of sufficient means of subsistence.</li> <li>Applicants for residence visas who are third-country nationals of Portuguese speaking countries are exempt from proof of means of subsistence when admitted to a higher education institution.</li> </ul>	

<ul> <li>Letter of acceptance on a recognized education program, in a student exchange framework or through individual admission to an educational project carried out by a recognized educational establishment; and/or,</li> <li>Proof of having been admitted to a course of qualification levels 4 or 5 of the National Qualifications Framework (QNQ), or training courses given by educational or vocational training establishments.</li> <li>Be between 14 and 21 years of age.</li> <li>Proof of being hosted by a family or having secured accommodation in suitable facilities, within the educational establishment or elsewhere.</li> <li>In the case of student exchange, proof of means of subsistence can be carried out by submitting a statement of responsibility by the organization responsible for student exchange programs.</li> <li>All students benefiting from – Instituto da Cooperação e da Língua are exempt from presenting the document proving admission and proof of sufficient means of subsistence.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>Letter of acceptance for the internship by the certified host institution, that must include:         <ul> <li>Proof of practical and theoretical training, in the field of studies obtained, or ongoing, of the applicant.</li> <li>Description of the internship program, including objectives and learning components.</li> <li>Duration and schedule of the internship.</li> <li>Location and supervising conditions.</li> <li>The legal status of the intern within the host institution.</li> <li>A statement that the internship does not constitute a replacement for a professional post, and acknowledgement of responsibility for the payment, by the host institution, of living costs and removal in case of illegal stay.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Proof of means of subsistence can be done through the presentation of a term of responsibility with recognized signatures issued by the host entity for interns.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>For volunteer work purposes:         <ul> <li>Contract for the volunteering program, provided by the certified host institution, that must include:</li> <li>Description of the volunteering program.</li> <li>Duration and schedule of the volunteering program.</li> <li>Location and supervising conditions.</li> <li>Document outlining the conditions of the program, guaranteeing the coverage of food and accommodation expenses, including a minimum amount of subsistence allowance or pocket money.</li> <li>Subscription of civil liability insurance by the host entity, except in the case of volunteers participating in the European Voluntary Service.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Proof of means of subsistence can be done by submitting a statement of responsibility by the organization responsible for volunteer programs.</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> </ul>	

Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports. Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted: birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or court ruling in English or Portuguese. Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian. When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required. **CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT** CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting: travel insurance, means of subsistence, return transport ticket, specific documents upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms: a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if

applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.

- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be
  accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal
  area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

## **RESIDENCE VISA FOR FAMILY REUNIFICATION (D6)**

This type of visa is intended for family members of foreign citizens already legally residing in Portugal, that have received from AIMA (Agency for Integration, Migrations and Asylum) the authorization for family reunification, which is requested in Portugal by their legally resident family member. Applicants have 90 days to submit the application, after having received the family reunification request authorization from AIMA in Portugal.

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
<b>Passport</b> valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days). Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible repatriation. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host/family member, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's</li> </ul>		

name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The <u>Term of Responsibility</u> concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
<ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by the family member, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Notification of family reunification authorization by AIMA, requested in Portugal by their legally resident family member: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/reagrupamento-familiar-com-familiar-fora-de-territorio-nacional-art-98-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/reagrupamento-familiar-com-familiar-fora-de-territorio-nacional-art-98-o-n-o-1</a> Identification document of main family member - original or certified copy	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul>	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	

## CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting: travel insurance, means of subsistence, return transport ticket, specific documents upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms: a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- This visa is <u>not</u> intended for family members of EU/EEA and Swiss/and UK citizens under the
  Withdrawal Agreement. These types of citizens should apply, directly in Portugal with AIMA, for
  the RESIDENCE CARD FOR A THIRD COUNTRY NATIONAL WHO IS A FAMILY MEMBER OF AN
  EU/EEA/SWITZERLAND CITIZEN: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/nacionais-ue-e-familiares/familiares-de-pacionais-ue-e-familiares/familiares-de-pacionais-ue-e-familiares/familiares-de-pacionais-ue-e-famili
- This visa is <u>not</u> intended for third country nationals that wish to apply for family reunification and are exempt of visa requirement for short stays. These types of citizens should submit the family reunification request directly in Portugal with AIMA: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/reagrupamento-familiar-com-familiar-em-territorio-nacional-art-98-o-n-o-2">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/reagrupamento-familiar-com-familiar-em-territorio-nacional-art-98-o-n-o-2</a>
- This visa is <u>not</u> intended for those who wish to accompany their family member and simultaneously apply for a visa in their country of origin. These types of citizens should apply for an Accompanying Family Member visa.
- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.

- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# RESIDENCE VISA FOR RETIREMENT PURPOSES, RELIGIOUS PURPOSES OR FOR LIVING FROM INDIVIDUAL REVENUES (D7)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days).  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible repatriation. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for 12 months:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Long term rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
<ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement;</li> <li>Up-to-date bank statement with available funds amounting to at least €9840 (single applicant*)</li> <li>*If applying with further family members (Accompanying Family Member visa) please bear in mind that the criteria to determine means of subsistence is based on the minimum monthly salary, currently in 2024 amounting to 820€ (PCM Regulatory Decree n. º 85-A/2022, of the 22nd of December), net of any tax and social security deductions, with a per capita increase for each family unit as follows:         <ul> <li>First adult: 100%.</li> <li>Second adult and additional adults: 50%.</li> <li>Children and young people under 18 years of age and non-minor dependent children: 30%</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Document certifying pension amount made available weekly, monthly or yearly (pension letter, pension statements, tax return with pension information, etc.)     Portuguese bank account	
<ul> <li>For people living out from personal revenue:         <ul> <li>Document certifying revenue, made available weekly, monthly or yearly, from movable and immovable property; intellectual or financial assets (dividends, investment portfolio, etc.).</li> <li>Portuguese bank account</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>For religious purposes:         <ul> <li>Statement of responsibility</li> <li>Document certifying the applicant's status as minister of worship or as a member of an institute of consecrated life, issued by the church or religious community to which he belongs, duly recognized under the Portuguese legal system</li> <li>Portuguese bank account (from the applicant or the religious institution)</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> </ul>	

When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a thir person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, Sã. Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteed programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citize or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, whice guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well at the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.	

- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be
  accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal
  area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# RESIDENCE VISA FOR ACCOMPANYING FAMILY MEMBER APPLYING FOR A RESIDENCE VISA (D8)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
<b>Passport</b> valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days). Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible repatriation. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Long term rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by the host/family member, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  • Last 3 months bank statement; or • Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by the family member, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  The criteria to determine means of subsistence for dependent applicants is based on the minimum monthly salary, currently in 2024 amounting to 820€ (PCM Regulatory Decree n. º 85-A/2022, of the 22nd of December), net of any tax and social security deductions, with a per capita increase for each family unit as follows:  • First adult: 100%. • Second adult and additional adults: 50%. • Children and young people under 18 years of age and non-minor dependent children: 30%	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Family members are defined as the following:  The spouse;  Under aged children or incapable persons under care of the couple or of one spouse;  Minors adopted by the applicant when unmarried, by the applicant or spouse, as per decision of the competent authority of the country of origin, on condition that the country's laws attribute to the adopted children identical rights and duties akin to natural parenthood and that the decision be recognised in Portugal;  Adult sons, dependent on the couple or on one spouse, single and that study in a teaching establishment in Portugal;  Under aged sons, under the care of the couple, or of one spouse, that are single and study, if the holder of the right to family reunion is the bearer of a residence permit issued under the article 90.º-A;  The ascendants in direct line and in first degree of the resident or of his spouse, if they are under their care;  Under aged brothers, if they are dependent of the resident, as declared by a decision of the competent authority of the country of origin and that the decision be recognised in Portugal;  The partner, with whom main applicant has a civil union, duly proven under the law, either through a registered partnership or by providing evidence of cohabitation for over two years (council tax and utility bills, bank statements, rental contracts, owned property, etc.), and a No Trace of Marriage Document (apostilled and for both partners) that can be requested from the General Register Office: https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office	

<ul> <li>Unmarried sons, under aged or incapable, including adopted sons of the partner in the civil union, if they are legally under the protection of the partner.</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>The following documents must be provided:         <ul> <li>Proof of family relationship: birth certificate, marriage certificate, registered partnership — original or certified copy. Unregistered partnerships must provide evidence of cohabitation as a couple for over two years (council tax and utility bills, bank statements, rental contracts, owned property, etc.), and a No Trace of Marriage Document (for both partners) that can be requested from the General Register Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office">https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office</a>)</li> </ul> </li> <li>Identification document of main applicant - original or certified copy</li> <li>Proof of availability of stable and regular means, enough to cover the needs of the main visa applicant and the accompanying relatives during the required period of stay or for the period of 12 months, whatever is lesser</li> <li>Proof of main applicant's National visa request (if applicable): proof of appointment/visa request submission</li> </ul>	
Main applicant's valid visa (if applicable)	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.         <ul> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or	

b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- An Accompanying Family Member visa application is submitted together with the main applicant
  that is applying for a National Visa. Alternatively, this application can be submitted while the main
  applicant's visa request is under analysis or when the applicant has a valid Residence Visa but has
  not started the residence Permit procedure with AIMA. If the applicant already has a Residence
  Permit, then an application for Family Reunification must be submitted with AIMA in Portugal.
- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil
  Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates,
  professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if
  applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of
  the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public
  documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil
  Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the
  Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also
  required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# RESIDENCE VISA FOR THE EXERCISE OF A PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITY DONE REMOTELY - "DIGITAL NOMADS" (D9)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days). Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Long term rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by the host/family member, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>		

<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
Last 3 months bank statement;	
For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, funds arising from the employment can be considered.	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
In case of subordinate work, one of the following documents:  • Work contract;  Declaration by employer confirming the labour link;	
In case of independent professional activity, one of the following documents:	
<b>Proof that the work can be performed remotely</b> , if applicable (work contract, a declaration from the employer, etc.)	
<b>Proof of an average monthly</b> income for the last three months (from subordinate or independent work activity) equivalent to the <u>Portuguese Minimum Wage</u> multiplied by 4 (€3280), net of any tax and social contributions (last 3 (three) months' payslips or invoices)	
Proof of fiscal residence outside Portugal (P60, Tax Returns, etc.)	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> </ul>	
In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  • birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or  • death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or  • court ruling in English or Portuguese.	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence,	

- return transport ticket,
- specific documents

## upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Residence Visa is for applicants that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 1 year. The applicant will initially be granted a visa valid for 120 days with up to two entrances into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

## **TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR MEDICAL TREATMENT PURPOSE (E1)**

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).  Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  • Last 3 months bank statement; or  • Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal (if applicable), which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  In the case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, proof of means of subsistence and proof of accommodation may be replaced by a statement from the Embassy of the applicant's country of origin in Lisbon, guaranteeing the conditions.  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS   • Medical report;  • Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care;  • In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy in Lisbon to ensure the referred conditions.  ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS  • Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.  • Original passports of both parents or certified cop		
visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  • Last 3 months bank statement; or  • Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal (if applicable), which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/lib., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  In the case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, proof of means of subsistence and proof of accommodation may be replaced by a statement from the Embassy of the applicant's country of origin in Lisbon, guaranteeing the conditions.  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS  • Medical report; • Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care; • In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy in Lisbon to ensure the referred conditions.  ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS  • Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required. • Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports. • Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted: • birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or • death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or • death certificate of abse	by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to	
of subsistence and proof of accommodation may be replaced by a statement from the Embassy of the applicant's country of origin in Lisbon, guaranteeing the conditions.  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS    • Medical report; • Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care; • In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy in Lisbon to ensure the referred conditions.  ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS   • Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required. • Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports. • Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted: • birth certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or • death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or • court ruling in English or Portuguese.  Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,	<ul> <li>visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):</li> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a <u>term of responsibility</u>, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal (if applicable), which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The <u>Term of Responsibility</u> concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the</li> </ul>	
Medical report;     Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care;     In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy in Lisbon to ensure the referred conditions.  ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS       Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.     Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.     Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:     birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or     death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or     court ruling in English or Portuguese.  Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,	of subsistence and proof of accommodation may be replaced by a statement from the Embassy of the applicant's country of origin in Lisbon, guaranteeing the	
Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care;  In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy in Lisbon to ensure the referred conditions.  ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS   Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.  Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.  Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or court ruling in English or Portuguese.  Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,	SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>Document issued by the public health establishment or officially recognized health establishment certifying inpatient or outpatient care;</li> <li>In case of patients travelling under Cooperation Agreements, a document issued by a medical committee and medical appointment must be produced. In such cases, proof of means of subsistence and proof of housing may be replaced by a statement issued by the relevant Embassy</li> </ul>	
birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.  Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.  Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or  death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or  court ruling in English or Portuguese.  Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,	ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
is required	birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.  Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.  Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian  In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or court ruling in English or Portuguese.  Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third	

#### **CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT** CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting: travel insurance, means of subsistence. return transport ticket, specific documents upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms: a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be
  accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal
  area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

# TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR TRANSFERENCE OF NATIONALS FROM COUNTRIES INSERTED IN THE FRAMEWORK OF THE WORLD TRADE ORGANIZATION (WTO), FOR PURPOSES OF PROVIDING SERVICES OR PROFESSIONAL TRAINING (E2)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:</li> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name</li> </ul>		

(if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the workers' reception entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a work contract or promise of work contract can be considered.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Document certifying that the transfer:</li> <li>is occurring within the same company or corporate group, and that the host institution is providing similar services to those provided by the institution from which the third-country national is being transferred;</li> <li>or is referring to partners or workers, that have been in that institution for at least one year, based in another state party to the WTO falling under one of the following categories:         <ul> <li>partners or workers in a managerial position working as senior staff and perform executive administration tasks, under the guidance of the board of administration;</li> <li>partners or workers with the necessary technical skills to the delivery of the referred activity, research equipment, as well as technical and managerial skills;</li> <li>partners or workers due to get professional training in Portugal.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> </ul>	

When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a thir person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order is required.		
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT		
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, Sãr Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteed programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citize or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.	in and the second secon	

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

#### **TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR INDEPENDENT WORK PURPOSES (E3)**

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the workers' reception entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, the means derived from a work contract or promise of work contract can be considered.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Work contract or service agreement in the framework of independent and temporary work activity (relating to a Portuguese entity).</li> <li>When applicable, a statement issued by the competent institution verifying compliance with necessary professional requisites, when the referred profession is subject to special qualification in Portugal.</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,</li> </ul>	
is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence,  • return transport ticket,	

• specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a <u>term</u> signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a <u>term of responsibility</u>, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be
  accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal
  area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

## TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR SCIENTIFIC RESEARCH PURPOSES, ACADEMIC TEACHING PURPOSES, HIGHLY QUALIFIED OR CULTURAL ACTIVITY, FOR LESS THAN 1 YEAR (E4)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
National Visa application form, filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the host entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>For the purposes of proving means of subsistence, means arising from a contract or promise of an employment contract, proposal or contract for the provision of services or scientific research grants can be taken into account.</li> </ul>	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Admission to collaborate with the research center, dully recognized by the Ministry of Education and Science, namely through a work contract or confirmation of employment offer, service agreement or service agreement offer, or scientific research scholarship; or,</li> <li>Work contract or confirmation of employment offer, service agreement or service agreement offer, for academic teaching purposes or for highly qualified activity purposes in Portugal.</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:	

- travel insurance.
- means of subsistence.
- return transport ticket,
- specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a <u>term</u> signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a <u>term of responsibility</u>, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

#### **TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR AMATEUR SPORTS PURPOSES (E5)**

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li><u>Term of responsibility</u> filled and signed by host/sports association in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The <u>Term of Responsibility</u> concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  • Last 3 months bank statement;	
The applicant must have <b>means of subsistence</b> equivalent to 50% of the Portuguese National Minimum Wage, guaranteed for the number of months of the foreseeable duration of stay. Lower income can be accepted when the term of responsibility signed by the association or sports club also assumes the applicant's food expenses. The <u>Term of Responsibility</u> concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Document issued by sports federation certifying the practice of the referred sport;</li> <li>Statement of responsibility signed by the sports association or sports club responsible for housing and payment of necessary health care and repatriation costs.</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul>	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence.	

- return transport ticket,
- specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR PERIODS OF OVER 3 MONTHS IN EXCEPTIONAL AND WELL-FOUNDED CIRCUMSTANCES, NAMELY FOR PROGRAMS OF STUDY IN A CERTIFIED INSTITUITION, STUDENT EXCHANGE, UNPAID PROFESSIONAL INTERNSHIP, VOLUNTEER WORK, PURSUANT TO WTO OBLIGATIONS OR THOSE ARISING FROM CONVENTIONS AND INTERNATIONAL AGREEMENTS, HOLDERS OF VALID PORTUGUESE RESIDENCE PERMTS THAT HAVE BEEN LOST OR STOLEN, RETIREES OR PEOPLE LIVING OUT FROM INDIVIDUAL REVENUES WITH ESTABLISHED CONNECTION TO PORTUGAL, FAMILY MEMBERS OF PORTUGUESE NATIONALS (E6)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		

<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).	
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied</li> </ul>	
by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
To determine means of subsistence, means obtained through grants or scholarships can be taken into consideration.	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
For study purposes for less than a year in a certified institution, or in the framework of a student exchange program:  • Document issued by the institution and document certifying enrolment • Statement signed by the host family or proof of housing	
For professional internship purposes:  • Document issued by a company or professional training facility officially recognized in Portugal, certifying acceptance to the program, and when necessary, training contract and calendar	
For volunteer work purposes:  • Document issued by the officially recognized institution in charge of the volunteer program, certifying admission to the program	
In the framework of international commitments related to the free movement of services:  • Service agreement contract between the third-country national and the final consumer  • Certificate of technical qualification for the delivery of the service in question	

Passive income earners with established connection to Portugal:	
<ul> <li>Document certifying retirement amount (pension letter, pension statements, tax return with pension information, etc.) or evidence of revenue from movable and immovable property; intellectual or financial assets (dividends, investment portfolio, etc.)</li> <li>Proof of exceptional circumstances (such as property ownership in Portugal (property deeds) or established connection to Portugal)</li> </ul>	
Holders of a valid Portuguese Residence Permit that has been lost or stolen:  AIMA is responsible for the renewal and replacement of Portuguese Residence Permits. For more information, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt">https://aima.gov.pt/pt</a> . Applicants can apply for a National Visa if they do not reside in the UK and require a visa in order to travel to Portugal to renew/replace their Portuguese Residence Permit with AIMA:  Original Portuguese Residence Permit (if lost, a copy or equivalent can be accepted)  Proof of appointment with AIMA to renew the Portuguese Residence Permit (if applicable)  Police Report in case of lost or stolen Portuguese Residence Permit Proof of address in Portugal (serves as proof of accommodation)  Holders of a valid Portuguese Residence Permit that has been lost or stolen are	
exempt from providing Criminal Record Certificate, Travel Insurance, Transport Document and Means of Subsistence.	
Family members of Portuguese nationals:  Applicable to family members of Portuguese nationals that wish to stay in Portugal for more than 90 days, with the corresponding Portuguese national. Family member is defined as the following:  • the spouse;  • the partner with whom the Portuguese national has contracted a registered partnership, or has been cohabitating for over two years with relevant evidence (council tax and utility bills, bank statements, rental contracts, owned property, etc., and a No Trace of Marriage Document (apostilled and for both partners) that can be requested from the General Register Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office">https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office</a> )  • the direct descendants who are under the age of 21 or are dependants and those of the spouse or partner as defined in point (B);  • the dependent direct relatives in the ascending line and those of the spouse or partner as defined in point (B);  • Parents of Portuguese nationals under the age of 21  The following documents must be provided:  • Proof of kinship with Portuguese national (birth certificate, marriage certificate, etc.) – original or certified copy  • Passport or Citizen Card of Portuguese National - original or certified copy  • Proof of joint travel or, if joining a Portuguese family member that is already in Portugal, a signed declaration from the Portuguese national stating that they will be meeting inside Portugal  • Proof of joint accommodation (for the Portuguese national and the applicant), for a stay of more than 90 days	
Family members of Portuguese nationals are exempt from providing Criminal Record Certificate, Travel Insurance, Transport Document and Means of Subsistence.	

Family members of Portuguese nationals that wish to reside in Portugal should apply, directly in Portugal with AIMA, for the RESIDENCE CARD FOR A THIRD COUNTRY NATIONAL WHO IS A FAMILY MEMBER OF AN EU/EEA/SWITZERLAND CITIZEN. Please check the following link for more information: https://aima.gov.pt/pt/nacionais-ue-e-familiares/familiares-de-nacionais-ue		
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS		
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> </ul>		
In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  • birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or  • death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or  • court ruling in English or Portuguese.		
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.		
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT		
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence		
permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.  Notes:		
<ul> <li>A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, wallowed into Portugal.</li> <li>A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an emay be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/eninformation/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/eninformation/deadlines</a></li> </ul>	xtended perio	d of analysis

- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

### TEMPORARY STAY VISA TO ACCOMPANY A FAMILY MEMBER UNDERGOING MEDICAL TREATMENT (E7)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.	

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

### TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR SEASONAL WORK PURPOSES FOR A PERIOD OF OVER 90 DAYS (UP TO 270 DAYS) (E8)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host/employer in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.		
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	Í	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, with a recognized signature issued by the workers' reception entity. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS		
<ul> <li>Work contract or valid work offer for seasonal work purposes, with a temporary work company or an employer established in Portuguese territory, identifying the location, time, type of work, as well as duration, salary and paid vacation;</li> <li>In the case of regulated professions, compliance with national legal requirements for that profession is mandatory;</li> <li>Adequate medical protection, in similar terms to national citizens, or medical insurance for the periods that may not be covered by medical protection;</li> <li>Work accidents insurance provided for by the employer;</li> <li>The work activity must be registered in the list of work sectors for which seasonal work is available, defined by the Government:         <ul> <li>Agriculture, livestock, hunting, forestry and fishing (Division 1, 2 and 3 of the CAE Rev.3);</li> <li>Hospitality, restaurants and similar (Division 55 and 65 of the CAE Rev.3);</li> <li>Food industry, liquor and tobacco industries (Division 10, 11 and 12 of the CAE Rev.3);</li> <li>Gross and Retail commerce (Division 46 and 47 of the CAE Rev.3);</li> <li>Construction; (Division 41, 42 and 43 da CAE Rev.3);</li> <li>Land transport (Division 49 of the CAE Rev.3).</li> </ul> </li> <li>A third-country national that has had a prior admission into national territory for the purpose of seasonal work, at least once in the last five years, having respected the requirements set by law regarding entry and stay in Portugal, will benefit from</li> </ul>		
a simplified procedure for the delivery of a temporary stay visa for seasonal work purposes. Namely, the referred third-country national <b>is exempt from producing documents referred to</b> in subparagraph c) and e) of paragraph 1 of article 51: accommodation, regulated profession certificate and return ticket.	<u> </u>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS		
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports</li> </ul>		

Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian	
In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:  • birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or  • death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or  • court ruling in English or Portuguese.	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.	
When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance, • means of subsistence, • return transport ticket, • specific documents  upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:  a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or  b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.	
Notes	ı

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/generalinformation/deadlines
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.

- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

### TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR ACADEMIC OR PROFESSIONAL TRAINING PURPOSES (E9)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host in Portugal, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<ul> <li>Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):         <ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal (if applicable), which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> <li>To determine means of subsistence, means obtained through grants or</li> </ul>	
scholarships can taken into consideration.  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
SI ECITIC DOCOMENTS	
<ul> <li>Document issued by the higher education or training institution certifying admission to a course for the duration of less than one year;</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order,</li> </ul>	
is required.  CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence.	

- return transport ticket,
- specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil
  Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates,
  professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if
  applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of
  the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public
  documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil
  Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the
  Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also
  required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

### TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR ACCOMPANYING A FAMILY MEMBER APPLYING FOR A TEMPORARY STAY VISA (E10)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant or family member; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host/family member, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
<ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by the family member, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>	
The criteria to determine means of subsistence for dependent applicants is based on the minimum monthly salary, currently in 2024 amounting to 820€ (PCM Regulatory Decree n. º 85-A/2022, of the 22nd of December), net of any tax and social security deductions, with a per capita increase for each family unit as follows:  • First adult: 100%. • Second adult and additional adults: 50%. • Children and young people under 18 years of age and non-minor dependent children: 30%	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
<ul> <li>Family members are defined as the following:</li> <li>The spouse;</li> <li>Under aged children or incapable persons under care of the couple or of one spouse;</li> <li>Minors adopted by the applicant when unmarried, by the applicant or spouse, as per decision of the competent authority of the country of origin, on condition that the country's laws attribute to the adopted children identical rights and duties akin to natural parenthood and that the decision be recognised in Portugal;</li> <li>Adult sons, dependent on the couple or on one spouse, single and that study in a teaching establishment in Portugal;</li> <li>Under aged sons, under the care of the couple, or of one spouse, that are single and study, if the holder of the right to family reunion is the bearer of a residence permit issued under the article 90.º-A;</li> <li>The ascendants in direct line and in first degree of the resident or of his spouse, if they are under their care;</li> <li>Under aged brothers, if they are dependent of the resident, as declared by a decision of the competent authority of the country of origin and that the decision be recognised in Portugal;</li> <li>The partner, with whom main applicant has a civil union, duly proven under the law, either through a registered partnership or by providing evidence of cohabitation for over two years (council tax and utility bills,</li> </ul>	

<ul> <li>bank statements, rental contracts, owned property, etc.), and a No Trace of Marriage Document (apostilled and for both partners) that can be requested from the General Register Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office">https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office</a></li> <li>Unmarried sons, under aged or incapable, including adopted sons of the partner in the civil union, if they are legally under the protection of the partner.</li> </ul>	
Family members of a temporary stay for seasonal work visa holder are not eligible for this type of visa.	
<ul> <li>Proof of family relationship: birth certificate, marriage certificate, registered partnership — original or certified copy. Unregistered partnerships must provide or evidence of cohabitation as a couple for over two years (council tax and utility bills, bank statements, rental contracts, owned property, etc.), and a No Trace of Marriage Document (for both partners) that can be requested from the General Register Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office">https://www.gov.uk/general-register-office</a>)</li> <li>Identification document of main applicant - original or certified copy</li> <li>Proof of availability of stable and regular means, enough to cover the needs of the main visa applicant and the accompanying relatives during the required period of stay;</li> <li>Proof of main applicant's National visa request (if applicable): proof of appointment/visa request submission</li> <li>Main applicant's valid visa (if applicable)</li> </ul>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> </ul> In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:	
<ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul>	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence,	
• return transport ticket,	

• specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- An Accompanying Family Member visa application is submitted together with the main applicant
  that is applying for a National Visa. Alternatively, this application can be submitted while the main
  applicant's visa request is under analysis or when the applicant has a valid Residence Visa but has
  not started the residence Permit procedure with AIMA. If the applicant already has a Residence
  Permit, then an application for Family Reunification must be submitted with AIMA in Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

### TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR THE EXERCISE OF A PROFESSIONAL ACTIVITY DONE REMOTELY - "DIGITAL NOMADS" (E11)

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a get-document-legalised"="" href="https://example.com/heres/heres/by-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-nc-&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;2 Photos,&lt;/b&gt; even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Personal statement&lt;/b&gt; explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Proof of regular situation&lt;/b&gt; in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;b&gt;Travel insurance&lt;/b&gt; valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible &lt;u&gt;repatriation&lt;/u&gt;. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the &lt;u&gt;ACRO&lt;/u&gt; certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: &lt;a href=" https:="" www.gov.uk="">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> </ul> </li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese</li> </ul>		

territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
Last 3 months bank statements.	
For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, funds arising from the employment can be considered.	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
In case of subordinate work, one of the following documents:  • Work contract;  • Declaration by employer confirming the labour link;	
In case of independent professional activity, one of the following documents:	
<b>Proof that the work can be performed remotely</b> , if applicable (work contract, a declaration from the employer, etc.)	
<b>Proof of an average monthly</b> income for the last three months (from subordinate or independent work activity) equivalent to the <u>Portuguese Minimum Wage</u> multiplied by 4 (€3280), net of any tax and social contributions (last 3 (three) months' payslips or invoices)	
Proof of fiscal residence outside Portugal (P60, Tax Returns, etc.)	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	
Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.  When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:	

- travel insurance,
- means of subsistence.
- return transport ticket,
- specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis
  may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

#### **JOB SEEKER VISA (T1)**

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa (120 days).  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa (120 days).		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for 6 months from the date of the visa request, covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible repatriation. British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay/after 120 days - the length of the initial visa).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the visa (120 days):         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host/family member, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.	
Proof of financial resources (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):  • Last 3 months bank statement;  • Up-to-date bank statement, with at least €2460 available.  OR ALTERNATIVELY,  • Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements (with at least €2460 available). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary	
that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.  SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Proof of presentation of a declaration of expression of interest for enrolment in the IEFP ( <a href="https://www.iefp.pt/declaracao-visto-de-procura-de-trabalho">https://www.iefp.pt/declaracao-visto-de-procura-de-trabalho</a> ), submitted online.	
Declaration with indication of the conditions for the intended stay.	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul>	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	
CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting:  • travel insurance,  • means of subsistence,  • return transport ticket,	

• specific documents

#### upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms:

- a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or
- b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- This visa is intended for third-country citizens that wish to enter and stay in Portugal to seek
  employment. The visa allows a stay of 120 days in Portugal, and may be extended for another 60
  days if the applicant provides proof of enrolment as a job seeker in the IEFP (Instituto do Emprego e
  Formação Profissional), by registering at the nearest job service.
- Within the validity of the visa, applicants will be able to submit a request for a <u>Residence Permit</u> with the relevant authorities (AIMA), where they will have to provide established labour links.
- If the applicant is unable to establish an employment relationship within the maximum validity of the Job Seeker Visa, the citizen must leave the country and can only apply for a new visa for this purpose, one year after the expiry of the previous visa.
- A Job Seeker Visa is valid for 120 days with up to 1 entrance into Portugal, followed by an appointment with AIMA in Portugal, to acquire a Residence Permit. More information regarding Residence Permits can be found in the following link: <a href="https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1">https://aima.gov.pt/pt/viver/autorizacao-de-residencia-regime-e-requisitos-gerais-art-o-77-o-n-o-1</a> (The Consulate has no say or control over AIMA appointments for Residence Permit, and for more information regarding the required documents or rescheduling, applicants should reach out to AIMA directly.)
- A Residence visa application can take 60 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates, professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

#### **TEMPORARY STAY VISA FOR YOUTH MOBILITY PURPOSES (E6)**

Applicant's name and surname:		
Email address: Direct phone contact:		
Reason for traveling to Portugal:		
GENERAL REQUIREMENTS		
	YES	NO
<b>National Visa application form</b> , filled and duly signed by applicant (for minors and incapacitated, forms should be signed by the legal guardian) - see <a href="here">here</a>		
<b>2 Photos,</b> even, passport type, recent and in good condition to identify the applicant.		
<b>Personal statement</b> explaining the reason(s) for applying for a National Visa to Portugal, which should reference address of stay and sources of income, if applicable.		
Passport valid for 3 months after the end of the requested visa.  Photocopy of passport (biographic page)		
<b>Proof of regular situation</b> in case of residence in a country other than the country of current nationality - UK Residence permit (if applicable), endorsed in the passport, issued as a biometrics card, or digital share code, valid beyond the date of expiry of the visa.		
<b>Travel insurance</b> valid for the whole stay (up to 1 year), covering necessary medical expenses, including urgent medical assistance and possible <u>repatriation</u> . British nationals may present the S1 Form (stamped at the bottom by the relevant authority) as proof of valid travel insurance.		
Criminal record certificate, issued within the past 4 months by the competent authority of the country of the applicant's nationality or of the country where the applicant has resided for over a year, with the Hague Apostille or legalised. Only the <u>ACRO</u> certificate, with the Hague Apostille, can be accepted as a UK Criminal Record Certificate. The Hague Apostille for UK public documents can be obtained through the Legalization Office: <a href="https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised">https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised</a>		
<b>Return transport ticket</b> (i.e. proof of applicant leaving Portugal at the end of their intended stay).		
<ul> <li>Proof of accommodation in Portugal for the duration of the stay:         <ul> <li>Deeds of property in Portugal in the name of the applicant; or</li> <li>Rental agreement of property in Portugal; or</li> <li>Term of responsibility filled and signed by host, copy of host's passport/ID (if applicable), rental agreement/deeds with the host's name (if applicable), authorization from the landlord (if applicable). The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		

Other lengths and accommodation types may be considered when accompanied by a signed declaration from the applicant/sponsor/work or education entity stating the intention and means to acquire long term accommodation (subject to analysis of all documents provided).	
<b>Proof of financial resources</b> (https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/means-of-subsistence):	
<ul> <li>Last 3 months bank statement; or</li> <li>Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal (if applicable), which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., and last 3 months of bank statements. The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.</li> </ul>	
For the purposes of proof of means of subsistence, funds arising from employment may be considered.	
SPECIFIC DOCUMENTS	
Citizens of Argentina, Australia, Canada, Chile, Japan, New Zealand, Peru, Republic of Korea and United States of America who wish to remain in Portugal, on holidays, for a maximum period of 12 months, under a Memorandum of Understanding signed between their country and Portugal, may be eligible for the Youth Mobility visa. To see if you are eligible, please check the link below:  • <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/youth-mobility">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/necessary-documentation/youth-mobility</a>	
ADITIONAL DOCUMENTS FOR MINORS	
<ul> <li>Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.</li> <li>Original passports of both parents or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.</li> <li>Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian</li> <li>In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:         <ul> <li>birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or</li> <li>court ruling in English or Portuguese.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian.</li> <li>When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.</li> </ul>	
CPLP MOBILITY AGREEMENT	

#### CPLP citizens (from Brazil, Angola, Mozambique, Cape Verde, Guinea-Bissau, São Tomé and Príncipe, East Timor and Equatorial Guinea), are exempted from presenting: travel insurance, means of subsistence, return transport ticket, specific documents upon presentation of a recognised term of responsibility in the following terms: a) Presentation of a term signed by the host entity for interns or workers, or by the organization responsible for student exchange or volunteer programs, or b) Presentation of a term of responsibility, signed by a Portuguese citizen or a foreign citizen, with a residence permit in Portugal, which guarantees food and accommodation for the visa applicant, as well as the replacement of removal costs, in case of irregular stay, accompanied by a copy of the sponsor's passport/ID., residence permit (if applicable) and last 3 months of bank statements.

- A Temporary Stay Visa is used for stays of over 90 days and up to 1 year, with multiple entrances allowed into Portugal.
- A Temporary Stay visa application can take 30 days for a decision, but an extended period of analysis may be requested in justified circumstances: <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/general-information/deadlines</a>
- All work contracts or promissory work contracts should be duly registered with the relevant
  authorities and include: the identification, signatures and domicile of both parties; worker's activity
  and corresponding remuneration, place and normal working period; work start date and end date (if
  applicable); mention of vacation days and food allowance (if applicable); Christmas and holiday
  allowance (if applicable).
- All public documents must be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil
  Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, Criminal Record Certificates,
  professional certificates and diplomas. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if
  applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of
  the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Public
  documents from the United Kingdom, including the Criminal Record Certificate (ACRO) and Civil
  Registry documentation, must be legalized through the Apostille, which can be obtained from the
  Legalization Office: https://www.gov.uk/get-document-legalised. Certified translations are also
  required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.
- The Term of Responsibility concerning the conditions of stay within Portuguese territory will only be accepted if the subscriber's signature is duly recognized by a Notary that serves the sponsor's legal area of residence.
- Failure to submit all the necessary documents may lead to the rejection of the visa application.
- The Consular Post reserves the right to request documents other than those mentioned above whenever deemed convenient.
- Even if all the requested documents are presented, it doesn't imply the automatic granting of the visa.
- Refusal of the visa application shall not entitle to a reimbursement of the visa fee.
- Consult the legislation in force in <a href="https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation">https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/en/national-visas/national-legislation</a>
- Financial resources: Ordinance nº 1563 /2007, of the 6th of December

#### **RESIDENCE PERMIT FOR INVESTMENT PURPOSES – ARI/GOLDEN VISA**

#### (http://ari.sef.pt)

The rules governing the granting of Residence Permit for Investment (ARI/Golden Visa) enable third country nationals to obtain a temporary residence permit to conduct business activities with visa waiver to enter national territory. The beneficiaries of ARI / Golden Visa are entitled to:

- Residence visa waiver for entering Portugal;
- Living and working in Portugal, on condition that they stay in Portugal for a period of 7 or more days, in the first year, and 14 or more days, in the subsequent years;
- Visa exemption for travelling within the Schengen Area;
- Family reunification
- Applying for permanent residence (pursuant to the Aliens Act Act number 23/2007 of 4 July with the current wording);
- Applying for Portuguese citizenship, by naturalization, provided all other requirements set out by the Nationality Act are fulfilled (Act number 37/81 of 3 October, as amended);

All third country citizens who conduct an investment activity, as an individual businessperson or through a company set up in Portugal or in another EU Member State and who, in addition, are stably settled in Portugal, provided these citizens fulfil the quantitative requirements and the time requirements set out by the relevant legislation, may apply for a Residence Permit for Investment, by one of the following routes:

- Capital transfer with a value equal to or above 1.5 million Euros;
- The creation of, at least, 10 job positions;
- The purchase of real estate property with a value equal to or above 500 thousand Euros;
- The purchase of real estate property, with construction dating back more than 30 years or located in urban regeneration areas, for refurbishing, for a total value equal to or above 350 thousand Euros;
- Capital transfer with a value equal to or above 500 thousand Euros for investing in research
  activities conducted by public or private scientific research institutions involved in the national
  scientific or technologic system;
- Capital transfer with a value equal to or above 250 thousand Euros for investing in artistic
  output or supporting the arts, for reconstruction or refurbishment of the national heritage,
  through the local and central authorities, public institutions, public corporate sector, public
  foundations, private foundations of public interest, networked local authorities, local corporate
  sector organizations, local associations and public cultural associations, pursuing activities of
  artistic output, and reconstruction or maintenance of the national heritage;
- Capital transfer of the amount of 500 thousand Euros, or higher, for the acquisition of units of
  investment funds or venture capital fund of funds dedicated to the capitalisation of companies,
  capital injected under the Portuguese legislation, whose maturity, at the moment of the
  investment, is, at least, of five years and, at least, 60% of the investments is realized in
  commercial companies with head office in national territory;

- Capital transfer of the amount of 500 thousand Euros, or higher, for constitution of a
  commercial society with head office in the national territory, combined with the creation of five
  permanent working jobs, or for the reinforcement of the share capital of a commercial society
  with head office in national territory, already existing, with the creation or keeping of working
  jobs, with a minimum of five permanent jobs, and for a minimum period of three years;
- Family reunification.

Registration is done directly through Portal ARI: <a href="http://ari.sef.pt">http://ari.sef.pt</a>

### RIGHT TO LIVE IN PORTUGAL OF EU / EEE / ANDORRA / SWITZERLAND NATIONALS AND THEIR FAMILIES

According to the provisions of Act 37/2006 of 9 August, the following citizens have a right to enter, remain and reside in Portugal:

- The Nationals of all European Union Member-States (EU) that travel or reside in Portugal, as well as their family members travelling or reunifying with them;
- The nationals of States party to the European Economic Area, Principality of Andorra and Switzerland, as well as their family members;
- The family members of Portuguese citizens regardless of their nationality.

Current legislation defines as family members of citizens from the European Union, Iceland, Liechtenstein, Norway, Principality of Andorra and Switzerland, the following:

- Spouse;
- Relatives in the descending line under 21 years old;
- Relatives in the descending line over 21 years, that prove to be dependent from the rights holder;
- Relatives in the ascending line if dependent of the rights holder.

For more information and how to apply, please check the link below and reach out to AIMA:

https://aima.gov.pt/pt/nacionais-ue-e-familiares

#### **MINORS**

#### Children below 18 must present the following documents:

- a) Unabridged birth certificate showing biological parents names; if the birth certificate is not in English or Portuguese, then a translation by a certified translator is also required.
- b) Original passports of both parents, or certified copy of the biodata page of the passports.
- c) Letter of consent of parental authority or legal guardian

In the case of sole custody, the following documents must be submitted:

- a) birth certificate mentioning one parent in English or Portuguese; or
- b) death certificate of absent parent in English or Portuguese; or
- c) court ruling in English or Portuguese.

In case of minors, application forms should be signed by the parent holding parental responsibility or legal guardian;

When minors are not travelling with both parents, or are travelling with a third person, a travel authorization of one or both parents respectively, or a court order, is required.

UK public documents, including Criminal Record Certificate and Civil Registry documentation, do not require any certification/apostille or translation. Public documents that are not of UK or Portuguese origin should be legalized per conventions in place, including, but not limited to, Civil Registry documentation, such as marriage and birth certificates, and Criminal Record Certificates. This legalization can be made through the Apostille (if applicable) or by utilizing the relevant Portuguese Consulate/service that serves the place of origin of the document in question: https://portaldascomunidades.mne.gov.pt/pt/rede-consular. Certified translations are also required for documents not written in English or Portuguese.

#### LETTER OF CONSENT / PARENTAL AUTHORIZATION FOR CHILDREN UNDER 18 YEARS

(to be filled out one declaration per child and attached to child's visa application)

1.) I / We the undersigned, **Details of Father / Mother** (Family name)..... (First name) ..... □ if filled out, mother/father's passport copy needs to be attached and **Details of Father / Mother** (Family name) ..... (First name) ..... ☐ if filled out, father/mother's passport copy needs to be attached or **Details of Legal Guardian** (Family name) ..... (First name) ...... □ if filled out, legal guardian's passport copy needs to be attached Confirm to be the father / mother / legal guardian of : **Details of Child** (Family name) ..... (First name) ..... 2.) I / We give authorization for the above mentioned minor to apply for a Visa, and travel to Portugal and / or the Schengen countries, for the intended dates of travel: (dd/mm/yyyy) ....../ ..... to (dd/mm/yyyy) ....../ ...... Signature father/mother (if applicable): ..... Signature father/mother (if applicable): .....

Signature legal guardian (if applicable): .....

#### **TEMPLATES**

#### **National Visa Form:**

https://vistos.mne.gov.pt/images/formulario visto nacional en.pdf

#### Term of Responsibility:

 $\underline{https://aima.gov.pt/media/pages/documents/817c498e6a-1728396438/modelo-4.pdf}$